with an interactive site to view service and availability. Mrs. Dukes asked Public Information Officer, Meghan Barwick, to update the commission. Mrs. Barwick stated six weeks ago, she and Community Development Director, Rachel Thrasher, started launching videos regularly through social media sites, with five (5) total in six weeks and there were 6,000 views. Mrs. Barwick stated in the coming days with the partnership with South Georgia Medical Center's Trauma Team, EMS, Lowndes County Sheriff's Office and Fire Rescue a golf cart ATV awareness message will be made with the upcoming holidays approaching and the number of accidents we've had in our community last year.

## CITIZENS WISHING TO BE HEARD

Robert Tracey, 4073 Cane Mill Circle, addressed the commission regarding the increase in property taxes. Mr. Tracey stated he has spoken to Tax Commissioner, Rodney Cain, Chief Appraiser, Lisa Bryant and Finance Director, Stephanie Black. Mr. Tracey submitted a proposal regarding the Lowndes County Property Tax Increases for 2022 to the commission.

## **ADJOURNMENT**

Commissioner Wisenbaker made a motion to adjourn the regular session meeting, Vice Chairman Orenstein second. Chairman Slaughter adjourned the meeting at 5:57 p.m.